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March 6, 2009 BRRTS # 02-49-095950

Mr. Darcy Long, City Administrator
City of Amery

118 Center Street

Amery, WI 54001

Subject: City of Amery Landfill (license # 00069) ;

Dear Mr. Long:

On March 5, 2009 the Bureau of Remediation and Redevelopment Closure Committee
reviewed the remediation effort that the City of Amery has done, in accordance with ch.
NR 700, Wis. Adm. Code, to address contaminants coming from the Closed Amery
Landfill. Contaminants included volatile organic compounds in the groundwater beyond
the “design management zone” and methane gas migration beyond the limits of fill. At
this time the Bureau of Remediation and Redevelopment is pleased to inform you that it is

our belief the remedial action conducted under ch. NR 700 has been completed to the
extent practicable. '

Oversight of the landfill is now turned over to the Bureau of Waste and Materials
Management for “long Term” oversight. Future operations of the active gas extraction
system, site monitoring and long term care should continue to follow your latest approved
plan of operation/closure plan. Any modifications to your plan(s) need to be approved by
the Bureau of Waste and Material Management prior to implementation.

At this time the person overseeing your site is Bob Germer. All future correspondences
should be sent to:

Mr. Bob Germer

Wisconsin DNR

810 Maple Street

Spooner, WI 54801

(715) 635-4060
Bob.germer@wisconsin.gov
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We appreciate the efforts the City of Amery has undertaken to address this complex
environmental problem.

Sincerely,

William Schultz, Project Manager
Bureau of Remediation and Redevelopment

CC: Scott McCurdy
Cedar Corporation
604 Wilson Ave.
Menomonie, Wl 54751
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John Morris — DNR (by e-mail)
Tom Bennwitz — DNR (by email)
Ann Coakley - DNR (by e-mail)
John Sager - DNR (by e-mail)
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